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Coming Events 
5/14 8:00, 9:15, 10:30 am Worship 
 8:00, 9:15 am Sunday School 
5/15 6:00 pm Volleyball League 
 8:00 pm Al Anon Meeting 
5/16 6:00 pm CMF Dinner Meeting 
5/17 5:30 pm PHS Honors Banquet 
 5:30 pm Wellness Class 
5/18 5:30 pm Children First Meeting 
 7:00 pm Sermon Study 
5/20 TBA Gym Rental 
 8:00 pm Dining Room Rental 
5/21 8:00, 9:15, 10:30 am Worship 
 8:00, 9:15 am Sunday School 
5/22 8:00 pm Al Anon Meeting 
5/23 6:30 pm Elder Meeting  
5/24 8:30 am Unmet Needs Meeting 
 5:30 pm Wellness Class 
 6:30 pm Prayer Shawl Meeting 
5/25 7:00 pm Sermon Study 
5/28 8:00, 9:15, 10:30 am Worship 
 8:00, 9:15 am Sunday School 

Wednesday Wellness group meets in the Fellowship Hall basement on 
Wednesdays from 5:30-6:30. All ages are encouraged and welcomed!  Contact 
Kathy Curfman for more info. 

Church League Softball will begin the end of May.  Please contact Matt 
Sealock if you are interested in playing on team FCC! 

The CMF Dinner Meeting will be at 6pm on Tuesday, May 16, at Crossroads.  
Sign up at the fellowship table if you plan to attend.  The men will prepare the 
meal. 
The CWF Salad Supper and Officer installation that was scheduled for May 16 
has been postponed to a later date to be determined. 

The PHS Senior Honors Banquet will be at Crossroads on Wednesday, May 17.  
Contact Joyce Lemons if you are available to help in the kitchen that evening. 

The Children First Board Meeting will be Thursday, May 18, at 5:30. 

The Elders will meet at 6:30 on Tuesday, May 23. 

The Children First Fundraiser and Graduation will be Friday, May 12, at 
Crossroads.  The meal featuring pulled pork will be served from 5:30-7.  
Adults $7, children $4.  Graduation will begin at 7:30.  A FANTASTIC selection 
of items will be available to bid on during the silent auction.  Bids will be 
accepted until 7:00.   

Sunday, June 4, will be Youth Sunday and Celebration Sunday!  Sunday 
School will begin at 8:45 followed by one worship service at 10:00 in the 
gym.  Everyone is encouraged to come early for breakfast brunch which will 
be served from 8:00 until 9:30.  We hope you can join us for a morning of 
fellowship with your church family! 

Due to school graduations, the next meeting for the Prayer Shawl Group has 
moved to Wednesday, May 24, 6:30 at Crossroads. 

Last year we decided to do something a little different for Mother’s Day and 
Father’s Day.  The funds we generally use to purchase gifts were used to pur-
chase a new projector for Mississippi Valley Christian Service camp in honor of 
our Mothers and Fathers.  This year, we will make a donation to the camp 
designated towards providing heat in the cafeteria which will help provide a 
comfortable setting for the campers and volunteers.   

Mississippi Valley Church Camp Start Dates 
June 4 High School 

June 11 7-8th Grade 
June 18 5-6th Grade 
June 25 3-4th Grade 
June 28 1-2nd Grade 
July 1 5-2nd Grade 

Registration forms are on the sanctuary 
mantels and in the church office.  CMF will 
pay one half the camp fee for youth in our 
church family.  Let the church office know if 
your child will attend.  Youth church camp 
forms are available on the sanctuary man-
tels and the church office. 
 
Work day at Mississippi Valley Christian 
Service Camp will be from 8am to 5pm on 
Saturday, May 20th with rain day May 27th.  
Feel free to come and go as your time al-
lows.  If possible, bring weed eaters, saws, 
cleaning supplies, vacuum, etc.   

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
July 16– 21 



The next newsletter will be printed the week of May 22.  

Bev and Eddie White are coordinating a bake sale to benefit MDA on Saturday, 
May 13.  They will be on the Subway/US Cell parking lot from 7:30am-?  Plan 
to stop by and see what sweet treats are available.  Contact Bev at 285.2420 if 
you would like to donate a baked item. 

Prayer Concerns  Chip Barber  Maddie Bishop 
Mary Chamberlain Keaton Hittner  Jack Kirk 
Karen Lawber  Becky Maxwell  Janine Maxwell  
Keller Personett  Michelle Phipps  Sharon Shannon  
Teresa Wade (Jaci Baker’s mother; Don & Mary Lou Chamberlain’s daughter) 
²Ŝ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ƻǳǊ ǎȅƳǇŀǘƘȅ ǘƻ {ǘŀƴ aƻǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ 
ƳƻǘƘŜǊΣ aŀǊȅ aƻǎǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ŜȄǘŜƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǎȅƳǇŀǘƘȅ ǘƻ aŀǊȅ 5ŀǾƛǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ 
ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƘŜǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘΣ WŀƳŜǎ 5ŀǾƛǎΦ  

Everyone is invited to an open house at the 
Senior Center on Sunday, May 21, from noon 
until 4:00 to celebrate the high school gradua-
tion of Kendra Sydney, Caitlyn McIntire and 
Taylor Carter. 

L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tǊŀȅŜǊ {Ƙŀǿƭ 
ƎǊƻǳǇ ŦƻǊ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƳŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ǎƘŀǿƭΦ  L 
ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƳŜΦ  .ƭŜǎǎ 
ȅƻǳΗ  -IƛƭŘŀ 5ǳƴƘŀƳΦ 

Lead Teacher  
Children First is seeking a DCFS early childhood teacher to fill a full-time daycare center program position. You must have 60 hours 
of college credit with 6 hours directly in early childhood education.  We are also looking for DCFS qualified early childhood substi-
tutes.   Contact Jennifer at 217-285-4129 for information.  
 
Teacher Assistant  
Children First is seeking a DCFS early childhood teacher assistant to fill a full-time daycare center program position. Applicant must 
have a high school diploma or GED and must be willing to obtain required credentials, along with meeting all other DCFS require-
ments.   Candidate must have a passion for working with children.   We are also looking for DCFS qualified early childhood substi-
tutes.   Contact Jennifer at 217-285-4129 for information.  

Children First is currently accepting enrollment for the Summer Program and Preschool 2017-18.  
The tentative dates for the Summer Program are Monday through Friday, May 30 through August 18.  The range of ages are Kin-
dergarten through age 12.  Only a few openings remain available!  The Preschool for 3 and 4 year old children will begin in early 
September.  Contact Jennifer at 285-4129 for more info or to enroll your child(ren).   

/ƘǳǊŎƘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΣ 
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ǿŜŜƪǎ ŀǿŀȅΦ We would love for you to consider scholarshipping a student, or at least helping with part of the cost for a student, 
in an attempt to not allow financial barriers to restrict these students from experiencing what God has in store in Cincinnati! 
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wŜŀŎƘƛƴƎΣ ¢ŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 9ƳǇƻǿŜǊƛƴƎ  

Dear FCC Family, 
 
Cycles and seasons are a part of life in any church.  It has been said that if there is one constant in life, it is change.  Change is not 
always easy, but it is often very essential to growth.  This is certainly true in Godôs Kingdom. The Christian walk is a continual process 
of changing to be more like God.  This road is not always easy, nor necessarily comfortable, but it is well worth it.   
 
Several years ago, I felt a calling to begin a new worship service on Sunday morning.  Feeling that a newer worship style and a more 
relaxed venue would relate well to young adults, I asked for the freedom to launch the Sunday Morning Oasis service at 9:15.  It took 
a few years of building, but it is now a very strong part of our Sunday Morning worship, adding many to our Church Family and having 
become the service, at times, with the largest attendance.   
 
The 9:15 Oasis service has definitely been a  blessing to many in our Church Family.  It has allowed us to grow, but it has also pre-
sented some challenges.  With the addition of the Oasis worship service, our church has become a bit more disconnected. The 
scheduling and staffing of Sunday School classes has become much more complicated.  Some of our families do not have the oppor-
tunity to worship together in the same service and go to Sunday School.  While this is somewhat common in larger multisite churches, 
it is not the most healthy way of doing life together in a church our size.     
 
One of the greatest obstacles we face now is how to effectively connect with young families with increasingly busy schedules.  We 
have attempted to offer more events at different times, but trying to find volunteers to staff all of these is a nearly impossible task.  We 
have prayerfully decided that we need to simplify and work smarter.   
 
At the last Elder meeting this subject was prayerfully discussed at length.  The Eldership has unanimously decided that this summer 
we need to transition to two services on Sunday morning with Sunday School/Connection Groups time at 9:15. This is not a light deci-
sion. While it affects all of our Church Family, we believe that this is the healthiest move for us going forward.  Our sanctuary has 
enough worship space for us to accommodate all of our Church Family in two services while we re-tool the Sunday School and Con-
nection Groups ministry, as well as add Childrenôs Worship to both services. Moving to two services will also be the most logical 
choice for us while I am away on Sabbatical. There are many unanswered questions about how to address our building issues, but 
working on our unity as a Church Family first and foremost will allow us to make wise and faith-filled decisions for the future. 
 
I was blessed by the youth that led our worship services this past Sunday, and although many have asked which worship service will 
be traditional and which one will be contemporary, I believe that we are mature enough in Christ to look to the future needs of the 
ministry in terms of our worship style. Instead of having two different styles of services, I believe we should strive to unify.  This past 
Sunday was a great example of what I feel we should be embracing stylistically.   
 
You may be wondering what all of this means for you personally.  I am asking a few things from all of the FCC Church Family:   

1. Pray - pray for our Church Family during this time.  Pray for wisdom and Christôs attitude during this time.   
2. Commit - commit to giving this a try for the summer. Be intentional in making an effort to remain faithful in your participation 
and support.  We are a family.   
3. Connect - try a Sunday School class or a Connection Group.  We will be offering several new classes and connection possi-
bilities for ALL ages during the 9:15 time.  Step out and give one a try.   
4. Be gracious - I have to admit that I did not care for brussel sprouts the first time I tried them.  However, my palate has ma-
tured, and I now not only really like them, but often prefer them with my dinner.  I just had to give them a chance.  Believe it or 
not, there was a day that someone brought a new song called ñAmazing Graceò to a worship serviceé  I bet there were many in 
attendance that really did not care for it, but new is not bad, it is just different.   
5. Keep your focus on Jesus - when we keep loving God and loving one another, it will all be well.   

 
I look forward to this new season.  It will certainly have difficulties but I believe that the blessings will far outweigh them. I am blessed 
to serve you, my Church Family.  Letôs serve the Lord together in this new adventure this summer.   
 
Loving you all,   
Michael 

225 N. Memorial Street, PO Box 306   Pittsfield, IL 62363   Office (217)285-4129   Fax (217)285-9649   www.fccpittsfield.org 



First Christian Church of Pittsfield, Illinois 
Church Building: 225 N. Memorial Street 
Crossroads Center: 125 W. Jefferson Street 
Administrative Building: 201 N. Mississippi, PO Box 306 
Phone (217) 285-4129 
Fax (217) 285-9649 
Crossroads (217) 285-6171 
E-mail: info@fccpittsfield.org 
 
Staff: 
Michael Ten Eyck, Pastor 
Chaz Waterman, Associate/Youth Pastor 
Helen Earls, Programs & Christian Ed 
Kayla Boren, Music 
Rebecca Rhodes, Administrative Secretary 
Gina Bryant, Custodian 
 
Office Hours: 9:00am–4:00pm M-TH, 9:00am–12:00pm F 
Worship Times: Every Sunday 8:00am, 9:15am, 10:30am 
Sunday School: 8:00am, 9:15am 

Serving Schedule 
May 14, 2017 
Elder: Roger Brokaw, Helen Earls 
Diaconate: Kevin Hittner, Kate Waterman, Ciera Ander-
son, Brenda Kramer, Glen Cooley, Michelle Hart 
8:00 Communion: Dan & Sue Speckhart 
9:15 Communion: Bev & Eddie White 
9:15 Greeter: Steve & Kathy Lehr 
9:15 Nursery: Lauren Saxe 
10:30 Communion: Jamie & Sarah Sweeting   
10:30 Scripture: Kay Sealock 
10:30 Nursery: Kadence Haskins 
10:30 Sound System: Lauren Saxe 
Shut-ins: Brenda Kramer & Ann Ferguson, John & Cindi 
Schoenherr 
 
May 21, 2017 
Elder: Judy Ferguson, Wayne Chamberlain 
Diaconate: Kate Waterman, Ciera Anderson, Brenda Kra-
mer, Barbara Fosco, Michelle Hart, Kevin Hittner 
8:00 Communion: Carolyn Casteel, Kathy Willman 
9:15 Communion: Jeff & Cathy Lacey 
9:15 Greeter: Any Volunteer 
9:15 Nursery: Emma Saxe 
10:30 Communion: Ann Ferguson, Joyce Lemons  
10:30 Scripture: Cindi Schoenherr 
10:30 Nursery: Emma Saxe 
10:30 Sound System: Michelle Gates 
Shut-ins: Jim & Brittany Dain, Kay Sealock 

  4/30 5/7 
Worship Attendance 
8:00 AM 51 100  
9:15 AM 85 89 
10:30 AM  83 102 
Total           219 291 
 
Christian Education 
Age 3-PK 5 4 
K-1st  6 5 
2nd-3rd  8 12 
4th-5th  7 11 
6th-8th  0 6 
Sr High  0 0 
Disciples 15 17 
New Beginnings   5 7 
Select to Connect  7 7 
Total   53 69 

Stewardship (Offering Only)   4/30 5/7 
Operational      $7,928.92 $7,729.00 
Property Improvement               3.00         53.00 
Outreach-Missionaries              70.00         70.00 
DHF               80.00          80.00 
Outreach-General           147.00          60.00 
Children First               0.00       250.00 
Unmet Needs               5.00                   0.00 
Total                   $8,233.92. $8,242.00 
 
Operating Receipts (Offering, Rentals, etc.) 
Received Last 7 Days          $7,662.05 $7,698.17 
Estimate Needed Each Week to Meet Budget $9,004 

Lectionary 
5/14: Acts  7:55-60; Psalm 31:1-5, 15-16; 1 Peter 2:2-10; John 14:1-14 
5/15: Psalm 102:1-17; Exodus 13:17-22; Acts 7:17-40 
5/16: Psalm 102:1-17; Proverbs 3:5-12; Acts 7:44-56 
5/17: Psalm 102:1-17; Proverbs 3:13-18; John 8:31-38 
5/18: Psalm 66:8-20; Genesis 6:5-22; Acts 27:1-12 
5/19: Psalm 66:8-20; Genesis 7:1-24; Acts 27:13-38 
5/20: Psalm 66:8-20; Genesis 8:13-19; John 14:27-29 
5/21: Acts 17:22-31; Psalm 66:8-20; 1 Peter 3:13-22; John 14:15-21 
5/22: Psalm 93; Genesis 9:8-17; Acts 27:39-44 
5/23: Psalm 93; Deuteronomy 5:22-33; 1 Peter 3:8-12 
5/24: Psalm 93; Deuteronomy 31:1-13; John 16:16-24 
5/25: Acts 1:1-11; Psalm 47; Ephesians 1:15-23; Luke 24:44-53 
5/26: Psalm 93; 2 Kings 2:1-12; Ephesians 2:1-7 
5/27: Psalm 93; 2 Kings 2:13-15; John 8:21-30  

Wishes & Wants 
Brenda Kramer has a refrigerator free to whoever wants to pick it up.  217.602.1126. 


